Diversity dance into media spotlight

http://news.bbc.co.uk/1/hi/entertainment/8075924.stm Adapted from an article by Tim Masters, BBC News 31.05.09 © BBC MMIX

It's just 12 hours after they've been voted surprise winners of Britain's Got Talent, and the 11-strong dance troupe Diversity haven't slept a wink.

Yet as they meet the world's press in a **frenzy** of flashbulbs in central London, it's clear that the boys from Essex are already comfortable with their newfound stardom. Despite the lack of sleep, the group are still buzzing with excitement.



"I didn't expect it, really didn't expect to win at all," says group leader and choreographer Ashley Banjo, 20. "We still haven't quite got our heads around it." Asked how the younger members of the group will cope with the fame, he points to 13year-old Perry Kiely's afro hairstyle and jokes: "That's just big hair, it's not a big head." Ian McNaughton - who at 25 is the oldest member of Diversity - adds that Perry and 13year-old Mitchell Craske are "the most **down-to-earth** guys you'd ever meet".

Mitchell isn't even sure if he'll be back at school on Monday morning, and admits: "I don't know how to explain it, it feels so good. Winning yesterday, I still haven't taken it in." Perry adds: "I'm just **gobsmacked**."

The group members say that runner-up Susan Boyle was "really nice" about Diversity's victory. "She said the best act won and backstage she said she saw something special," says Banjo, who's a student of natural sciences at Queen Mary College.

June 2009. To print or download your own copies of this document visit http://www.skillsworkshop.org/

Name_

Date_

Diversity dance into media spotlight

Fashion show

Banjo **recalls** the moment when the shock result was announced. "I had my speech ready to congratulate Susan, and when they said Diversity my legs actually gave way - and I'm really tall, so it's a long way to fall!" Banjo formed Diversity two years ago at his mother's street-dance studio in Dagenham, Essex.

Inspiration



Diversity's winning routine was inspired by Transformers

Diversity will now take part in the Britain's Got Talent tour along with the nine other finalists next month. They'll also be planning how to entertain the Queen at the Royal Variety Show at the end of the year.

"We only won last night!" says Banjo. "We're going to work on something, we want it to be amazing. The same way we worked hard for the competition we're going to work just as hard, harder, for the Royal Variety."

Banjo reveals that Diversity's first ever dance performance was inspired by the death of a family friend, Sylvie, from cancer in 2006. "That piece started with a quote from Martin Luther King - 'I have a dream' - and that really is our slogan. Our dream is being achieved."

Inevitably, the boys are asked if they are prepared for all the attention from girls? "I dunno," says Perry shyly, who with his big hairstyle and spectacles is already one of the most **recognisable** members of the troupe. "He's more than ready," adds Banjo with a grin.

And as the questions come to a close, Diversity disappear inside a scrum of photographers. They may not be getting much sleep for some time yet.

Name

Date

Diversity dance into media spotlight

Answer these questions about the text:

- 1. What **type** of text is this?
- 2. What is the main **purpose** of the text? (To inform, entertain, persuade, instruct or describe?)
- 3. Find 3 **adjectives** in the text.
- 4. How do the group feel about winning Britain's Got Talent?
- 5. Who came second and how do they say she felt about Diversity winning?
- 6. How much money did they win and what do they plan to do with it?
- 7. What led to the first performance by the group?
- 8. Did you watch the show, and if so did you want Diversity to win? Explain why or why not.
- 9. What does the word **diversity** mean? Look it up in the dictionary and then use it in a sentence of your own.

Name_____ Date___

Diversity dance into media spotlight

10. Do you think talent shows like this are a good idea? Why do you think they are so popular? Explain your answer in as much detail as you can.

11. Now, find all the highlighted words in the text. List them in alphabetical order and then look them up in your dictionary. Write down the meanings.